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Dear Marist Family,

As 2015 ends and a new year begins both for the Church in this beautiful Advent season and 
for our calendar (2016), I write to thank you again for your support and care for the Marist 
mission in the United States of America Province and in the world.  On behalf of the Brothers 
and the Lay Marists who dedicate themselves to making Jesus known and loved among young 
people and poor children, thanks for all the interest and encouragement for the Marist  
mission.

When the American Marist Provincials met in Brazil this fall, we joined the same 
chorus often sung by Pope Francis I: “In the Marist Family, we are called to have a 
meaningful presence among vulnerable children and young people.  It’s time to 
go out to all the peripheries that need the light of the Gospel.  We are called to 
look at the world through the eyes of poor children and young people.  To do so 
calls us to work with courage to protect their rights and to make their world safe.”

For me, it seems that “peripheries” are never far away if our hearts and eyes are 
open.  This Advent, what do we see through these eyes?  Is it the terrible sadness 
and loneliness or desperation that some feel?  Is it the violence that seems to 
explode everyday on our TV screens or in our neighborhood?  Is it the fear that the 
future, economically and politically, is bleak?

Whatever it is, as Marist Family members, you and I are called to be the hope that 
is the promised Light of Advent, Jesus.  There is no limit to hope.  I know I see 
the witness of Province members and Marist Family members who pray, work, 

and reach out to others no matter how old they or challenged they are.  I see it in the various 
ways we minister to make a difference by our significant presence in our Marist schools, in our 
spiritual retreat and parish ministries, and other creative ways to make Jesus known and loved.

2016 is the Year of Fouviere for the Marist Family.  It is the year when we celebrate the original 
vision and dream of creating the Society of Mary, a communion of priests, brothers, sisters and 
lay members in mission together to reinvent the Church with a more maternal face.  We begin 
the 200th anniversary of Fouviere in Lyon, France, again as we remember the birth of the child 
Jesus and we join Him and Mary, our good mother, as they look at our world.  How will we be 
graced as we go forward?  What hopes and dreams will we share and live in the new year?  In 
your own prayers and looking through these special lenses, please let me and the Brothers 
know what God is saying to you.  See you on the peripheries both far and near.

In the hearts of Jesus, Mary, and Champagnat,

Br. Patrick McNamara, FMS
Provincial
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by
Br. Dan O’Riordan, FMS

I was always impressed by the Marist Brothers’ simplicity. 
I found them down to earth and without pretense, 

and very quick to laugh at each other and themselves. 
There’s a beautiful warmth and family spirit  

in Marist communities.

Br. Sam Amos, FMS

The novitiate was a deeply formative experience for me. 
I had the time and the space to come to a deeper  

understanding of my relationship with God,  
and how I wanted to follow Him in this life. 

I got so much life and joy out of the companionship 
I had with my fellow novices and brothers.

Br. Sam Amos, FMS

I’m a first year teacher at the Mount. It’s exhausting and  
overwhelming, but this is exactly where I want to be. I come home 

every day tired out from doing the things I’ve always wanted to do.

Br. Sam Amos, FMS

Br. Sam Amos receiving his cords  
from Novice Director Br. Rob Clark

Br. Sam Amos and Provincial Br. Patrick McNamara  
signing the vow book

Fellow Marist Brothers attending the Profession ceremony

From left:  Brothers Rob Clark, Novice  
Director, Sam Amos and  

Patrick McNamara, Provincial
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In today’s world of cyberspace communication by texting, email, Facebook and 
Twitter, it is no wonder that we sometimes tend to feel alone and isolated.  We go 
about our daily lives thinking we are alone.  Then one day we raise our eyes and 
discover we are surrounded by folks who care.

Twenty-five years ago it was clear to us that the Marist Brothers needed help.  
Help to support our elderly and disabled Brothers, help to maintain excellence in 
education, help to expand our unique youth ministries; help in bringing the Marist 
charism to our lay colleagues, help with the recruitment and retention of vocations 
to continue in St. Marcellin Champagnat’s tradition.  

So with faith and a prayer we began our Annual Fund.  We raised our eyes, and we 
were surrounded.  Over the last 25 years, a multitude of people have helped us 
achieve our goals by faithfully donating to our Annual Fund.  Without their help, 
your help, we could not have come this far!  

Twenty-five years later, we continue to raise our eyes, and are still surrounded by 
our family, friends and alumni who generously contribute to our appeals to help 
us meet our needs.  So many of you graciously send gifts not only to our Annual 
Fund, but to our yearly Retirement Appeal to help meet the rising cost of healthcare 
for our older Brothers.  Others of you frequently donate through our Prayer Card 
Program and still others have told us they have remembered the Brothers in 
their estate plans.  For all of your help, we are deeply grateful.  If you have not yet 
donated to this year’s Annual Fund, please consider a gift this Christmas season.

As Christmas approaches, we want you to know that through your unselfish 
support, we know we are not alone; we are surrounded by the wonderful members 
of our extended Marist Family.  Please know you are remembered in the daily 
prayers of all our Marist Brothers.

Our very best wishes for a blessed Advent and Christmas season.  May the peace, 
love and joy of this holy season be with all of you.  And may the new year ahead be 
filled with happiness and good health.

Br. Hugh P. Turley, FMS, CFRE			   Paulette M. Karas, CFRE
Co-Director of Development			   Co-Director of Development

Merry Christmas!
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As hard as we try, mistakes happen. 
The following people were inadvertently omitted from our 

Annual Honor Roll of Donors this past August. 
We are grateful for their understanding, friendship and support.

This year marks our 25th Marist Brothers Annual Fund!
Please join us in celebrating this milestone by making a gift today at 

www.maristbr.com!

CENTURY CLUB CIRCLE
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Guldner 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Haab 
Mr. John P. Haggerty 
Mrs. Darlene Hall 
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Hall 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Hennessy 
Mr. Mark S. Heywood 
Dr. and Mrs. Benedict Y.K. Ho 
Mr. Robert Holm 
Mr. John M. Rohme 
Mr. and Mrs. Jose E. Roque 
Mr. Paul A. Roskos 
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Ryan 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Ryan 
Dr. and Mrs. Jose A. Saldana 

Mr. John P. Salvino 
Mr. and Mrs. Eduardo I. Sanchez 
Mr. John J. Scarpone, Jr.
Ms. Ritajean Schmidt 
Mrs. Alice C. Scileppi-Douglas 
Mrs. Kathleen Segatti 
Lt. Col. and Mrs. James K. Shannon 
Rev. Philip F. Sheerin 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas K. Sheridan 
Mr. Charles L. Short 

CENTURY CLUB MEMBERS
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Cullen 
Mrs. Nancy A. Cunniffe 
Br. Bernard J. Curtin, FMS (RIP)
Mrs. Rosemarie E. Cusanelli 

Mr. George Edmund Cushing 
Mr. John C. Daly 
Mr. and Mrs. Philip D’Amato 
Mr. Steven D’Amato 

MARIST FRIENDS 
Mr. and Mrs. Joel P. Gilman 
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent M. Gironda 
Mr. and Mrs. Conrad J. Gleber 
Mrs. Nicolette Goga 
Mr. Manuel V. Gonzalez 
Mr. Glenn C. Gora 
Mr. Victor Gorman 
Mr. Philip Gorrasi 
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From left:  Brothers Don Bisson,  
Sean Sammon. Dan O’Riordan,  

Hank Hammer, Patrick McNamara, 
Al Rivera, Owen Ormsby
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We call them The LaValla Days. Students from our 
schools throughout the country join us here at the Marist 
Brothers Center at Esopus (MBCE) to come together in 
prayer and service. Sponsored by the MBCE, the Office of 

Evangelization and the Office for New Membership, we provide 
a program that seeks to recapture the spirit and excitement of 
the early days of the Institute, when Marcellin lived with the 
Brothers in the first community of LaValla.

The students exhibit qualities of a strong faith life: generosity of 
service, ability to reflect and share ideas and faith, and a desire 
to “know and love Jesus.”  Besides the physical work they do, the 
students also experience the sense of family spirit which marked 
the early days of the Brothers in LaValla: living together in simple 
surroundings, praying, learning and sharing together.

The program began four 
years ago, when the 
youth and adults who 
have participated in the 
program constructed the 
Chapel in the Woods and 
the Peace Plaza. They also 
constructed a Meditation 
Trail highlighting the 
pivotal moments in the life 
of our Founder. 

This year they finished building an outdoor labyrinth modeled 
on the one found in Chartres, France. Begun last year, the new 
MBCE Labyrinth will provide visitors with a new tool for prayer as 
they continue to journey towards God.

Year after year, the young people and Marist adults who have 
participated in the project have assisted us in keeping the spirit 
of the Hermitage in France, and the spirit of Marcellin and his 
Brothers, alive in our hearts. 

The completed MBCE Labyrinth

2015 LaValla Weekend volunteers 

Esopus Meditation Walk
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Back row, from left: Brothers Paul Meuten, 
John Malich, Paul Forgues, Patrick Lally, 
Charles Filiatrault, James Adams and  
Eladio Gonzalez

Front: Br. Thomas Delaney

75th Anniversary
Br. Paul Urban Phillipp
Br. Norbert Rodrigue

70th Anniversary
Br. Francis Klug

60th Anniversary
Br. James Adams
Br. Thomas Delaney
Br. Charles Filiatrault
Br. Paul Forgues
Br. Eladio Gonzalez
Br. Patrick Lally
Br. John Malich
Br. Paul Meuten

50th Anniversary
Br. James Devine
Br. Richard Grenier
Br. William Maske
Br. Joseph Matthews

Ad Multos Annos 
This year the Marist Family is happy to be celebrating our Jubilarians’ 900 
years of combined service to the youth of the United States and the world in 
our Marist missions. 

God’s blessings on each of our Jubilarians for having faithfully followed in the 
footsteps of St. Marcellin Champagnat for many years—ad multos annos!

A special thank you to  
Br. Bob Warren, FMS, for the great 
Jubilee pictures! Br. Bob serves as 
our official Jubilee photographer 
each year.

From left: Brothers Paul Urban  
Phillipp and Norbert Rodrigue

Br. Francis Klug

From left: Brothers William Maske,  
Joseph Matthews and James Devine
(not pictured: Br. Richard Grenier)
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FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

The Marist Brothers are pleased to announce that we have partnered  
with the National Catholic Community Foundation to offer  

charitable gift annuities to our Marist Family.

What is a gift annuity?
A charitable gift annuity is a contract in which you exchange a gift of cash or 
securities for a fixed income each year for the rest of your life (or the lives of two 
people). Those wishing to participate must be at least 60 years of age with a 
charitable gift of $5,000 or more.

Are there benefits to this type of giving?
Yes, the charitable gift annuity is an irrevocable gift commitment, but one with 
excellent tax and financial benefits.

• 	Income for Life – at attractive payout rates for one or two lives;

• 	Tax Deduction Savings – a large part of what you transfer is a 				  
	 deductible charitable gift;

• 	Tax-Free Payout – a large part of your annual  
	 payment is tax-free return of principal;

• 	Capital Gains Tax Savings – when you contribute 	
	 securities for a gift annuity, you minimize any 		
	 taxes on your “paper profit”; and

• 	Personal Satisfaction – you are investing 	
	 in the future of the mission of the 			
	 Marist Brothers.

We can provide you with a free gift annuity analysis that answers all your questions.
Simply call our office at (773) 881-5343.

ABOUT CHARITABLE GIFT ANNUITIES.
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I N  M E M O R I A M
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To read additional obituaries on Brothers Richard, 
Thomas and Richard, as well as other recently  
deceased Brothers, visit www.marist.com,  
and under “About Us” click on “Marvelous  
Companions.”

continued from front cover

Br. Hector Dessavre-Davila with the ComUnidad Juan Diego Mothers Group



Real Brothers.
Real Stories.

A Real Difference.

For more information about a
vocation to the Marist Brothers,

visit:
www.maristbr.com

Or contact:
Br. Todd Patenaude, FMS

2115 Pitman Avenue 
Bronx, New York 10466

Phone: (845) 633-0811
Email: brtoddpat@yahoo.com

The Marist Brothers Mission

To bring Christian education to
young people, especially those

who are most neglected.
(Article 2, Constitutions)

The Marist Brothers

Mailing Address:
P.O. Box 413

Worth, Illinois 60482-0413
Phone: (773) 881-5343

Fax: (773) 881-3367

Email: maristbr@maristbr.org

Website: maristbr.com

For more updates on what’s
happening in our Marist circles,

visit www.maristbr.com and
under “Communications”  

click on “What’s New.”
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